
Grand Junction, Colorado 

 
August 2, 1933 

 
 The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, met 
in regular session at 7:30 o'clock P. M. Those present and 
answering at roll call were: Councilmen Carson, Ross, Oates, 
Boston, Roberts, Hall, and President Holcombe. City Manager 
Soderstrum, City Attorney Bowie, and City Clerk Tomlinson. 
 
 The minutes of the regular meeting held July 19 were read and 
approved. 
 
 Mr. Soderstrum reported that Mr. Luther, Mr. Jaros and Mr. 
Goodrich, representing the coal dealers having yards within the 

City, had called upon him requesting that the Council take action 
toward regulating and taxing all coal haulers. 
 
 It was moved by Councilman Ross and seconded by Councilman 
Roberts that the matter be referred to the City Manager with the 
request that he secure a copy of an ordinance being prepared in 
Denver, and that the Coal dealers be requested to submit a 
proposed ordinance to the Council. Motion carried. 
 
 City Manager Soderstrum reported that there was nothing new 
pertaining to the lining of the reservoir. The State Committee has 
not organized and appointed the State Engineer, and that nothing 
further could be done at the present time. 
 

 It was moved by Councilman Hall and seconded by Councilman 
Ross that the City Manager be instructed to advertise for bids for 
re-inforcing steel necessary for the construction of one unit of 
the reservoir, with an alternate bid for the lining of the entire 
reservoir. Bids to be opened at 7:30 o'clock P. M. August 16th. 
Motion carried. 
 
 It was moved by Councilman Hall and seconded by Councilman 
Oates that the meeting adjourn. Motion carried. 
 
/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 
City Clerk 


